
PT 38-23 

 

 

 

 

 

 
MARYLAND MEDICAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 

Mobile Treatment Service Transmittal No. 1 

January 30, 2023 

 

TO:   Mobile Treatment Service Providers 

 

FROM:  Sandra Kick, Director 

 Medical Benefits Management 

 

RE:  Mobile Treatment Multidisciplinary Team Staffing Requirements for   

Psychiatric Services 

 

NOTE:  Please ensure that the appropriate staff members in your organization  

 are informed of the content of this transmittal.  
 

The purpose of this transmittal is to inform mobile treatment providers that they may employ a 

licensed psychiatric nurse practitioner (CRNP-PMH) in lieu of a psychiatrist within the 

integrated multidisciplinary team and still be eligible for reimbursement under the Medicaid 

Program. COMAR 10.09.59.04B will be revised to reflect this transmittal. 

 

The updated addendum for this provider type (MT) is available at the following link: 

http://bit.ly/3wAvfHL  

 

For policy questions related to this transmittal, please contact 

mdh.mabehavioralhealth@maryland.gov.  
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